
 

 
 
  
 
 
 

27 May 2022 
 
 
Excellency,  
 

We would like to thank you for your productive engagement at the informal meeting held on 12 
May and at the meeting at the expert level on 24 May. Thank you also for your submission of written 
comments on the revised draft of the Ministerial Declaration of the high-level segment of the 2022 
session of the Economic and Social Council and the high-level political forum on sustainable 
development, convened under the auspices of the Council. 

Based on the discussions at the meetings and your written inputs, we are pleased to share the 
latest revised version of the draft of the Ministerial Declaration for your consideration. We have again 
done our best to reflect the proposals of all delegations, while working toward consensus language and 
remaining mindful of the red line areas you have identified. We hope that this revised draft will 
constitute a good basis of our further discussions. 

As announced, we will convene the next in-person meeting on Friday, 10 June 2022 from 10 
am to 1 pm and from 3 pm to 6 pm in the ECOSOC Chamber, to hear your comments on the revised 
draft, and to discuss how we can resolve any remaining issues where necessary.  

We are extremely grateful for your collaboration and diligent efforts, and we look forward to 
guiding the successful conclusion of these informal meetings, to ensure an outcome that produces a 
Ministerial Declaration that is inspirational, forward-looking, and agreeable to all delegations. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of our highest consideration. 
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